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Words from the Governor 

Lions, we are off to the start of a very unique year.  In the last few weeks, clubs 

have finally begun to meet again and to look for coronavirus-safe solutions to 

serving and fundraising.  I want to extend a heart-felt thank-you to the Lions who 

served in 2019-2020.  All the ways you worked to keep your club active and your 

club members safe and healthy during the coronavirus shutdown are a special 

part of the success of your year.  

Congratulations to all of the incoming 2020-2021 officers!  Thank-you to 

everyone who participated in the Zoom trainings or contacted me to get the 

information.  We had over 120 Lions attend the four sessions.  I hope to have the 

majority of club presidents and secretaries online for the MyLion and MyLCI 

Reporting Training on July 6th. 

Now is the time to set goals for your club – what impact will you have?  More 

than ever, our communities are in need of our service and ways to build 

connectedness.  Our challenge is not just to meet these service needs, but to 

grow in the process.  To build a climate where members look forward to club 

fellowship and feel satisfied in service well-done.   

My theme for this year is Think Globally, Act Locally.  Our motto is WE SERVE and 

in every facet of this year, I will push service to our local communities.  Act 

Locally.  Service is a member satisfaction tool but it also defines our organization.  

How does your community perceive the Lions?  What do they see you doing?  

What about our service can draw them to want to serve with us?  Think Globally 

is our mindset.  While our hands serve the immediate needs of our communities, 

what are we doing to better the future?  As Lions, our impact goes beyond the 

here and now; we have the ability to invest in the future.  This may be donations 

to sponsor research for vision, diabetes or childhood cancer.  It may be going into 

our schools or after school groups to educate and encourage healthy lifestyles, 

civic duty or recycling.  It may be vision screenings to catch eye issues in three 

and four year-olds to get them corrective treatments.  As you plan the year 

ahead, how are you serving both locally and globally? 

To this end, I have three goals for our clubs to aim for.  These goals will be 

printed in the front of this year’s directory – thank-you Lion Dan! – so that clubs 

have a reference point all year. 

 

“Think Globally, 

Act Locally” 
 

http://www.ohiolionsoh2.org/
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1. By the end of the 2020-2021 
Lions year, 13 OH2 clubs will 
complete the “Blueprint for a 
Stronger Club” (for club 
growth and retention) 
Club presidents, your 
challenge is to complete the 
Blueprint for a Stronger Club 
with your membership and 
community.  Based on the 
results of the surveys, set at 
least two goals aimed at 
improving or strengthening 
your club.  I look forward to 
talking with you about your 
findings as I come around on 
my club visits. 

 
2. 80% of clubs in our district 

will report service activities 
in at least 3 of the 5 areas of 
global service by March 1, 
2021. 
Club secretaries and service 
chairpersons, your challenge 
is to aim for a service project 
or donation in all five of our 
global causes – vision, hunger 
environment, diabetes 
awareness, and childhood 
cancer.  The club will earn a 
patch for completing three 
projects; the secretary will 
earn a Secretaries Challenge 
pin for reporting all five 
projects.  Club members can 
step up and help the 
secretary report too!  Check 
out the MyLion session on 
July 6th to find out how. 
 

3. By June 15, 2021, all 13 OH2 
clubs will support LCIF’s 
Campaign 100 through 
donations of at least $250, 
either from the club or from 
individual members, or both. 
Club treasurers and directors, 
this may be the most 
challenging goal.  Some clubs 
give this easily, some have to 
work harder to make the 
donation, especially with the 

coronavirus affecting our 
fundraising.  But as of June 
25, 2020, LCIF awarded us 
$10,000 in an emergency 
grant to provide testing and 
PPE for the areas of our 
district hardest hit by the 
coronavirus.  We have 
Community Impact Grants 
that we can apply for and we 
have clubs organizing to use 
these funds. This is our 
foundation.  It is one of the 
ways that we can think 
forward and make that global 
impact. 

 
If you are focusing on the what-ifs 
and unknowns of our current 
situation – let’s work together to find 
solutions - to continue to grow our 
service and increase our impact.  It 
may take some “out-of-the-box” 
thinking, but we can do it.  Our zone 
chairs, district officers, cabinet, and 
fellow clubs are great resources when 
we feel stuck.  
 
I look forward to the challenge of this 
year, because I know that I am 
working with a phenomenal group of 
leaders and club members that have 
always given me their very best.  
There is no question of our success if 
we set our sights and move forward 
together. 
 

Governor Kerry Parker 
  
 

Governors Visitation  

Schedule 
 

Bascom Tues, 21 July 
Sandusky Noon Wed, 22 July 
Upper Sandusky Wed, 22 July 
Sycamore Mon, 27 July 
Crestline Tues, 28 July 
 
Butler Lioness Mon, 3 Aug 
Fremont Noon Tues, 4 Aug 
Ontario Tues, 4 Aug 

Jeromesville Wed, 5 Aug 
Ashland Evening Thurs, 6 Aug 
Perrysville Sun, 9 Aug 
Republic Mon, 10 Aug 
Bloomville Tues, 11 Aug 
Plymouth Wed, 12 Aug 
North Fairfield Mon, 17 Aug 
Galion United Tues, 18 Aug 
Bellville Thur.  20 Aug. 
Elmore Mon. 24 Aug. 
Attica Wed 26 Aug. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lions of District 13 OH-2 are ROARING 
loudly and proudly! I have been 
impressed with the participation 
of fellow Lions in this year’s 
leadership training format. Lion Ann 
Miller and her Global Leadership 
Team have exhibited great flexibility 
and adjusted accordingly to the 
virtual meeting format. Lions who 
facilitated the training sessions were 
informative and provided 
opportunities for questions to be 
answered. Many thanks to those who 
presented and hosted this year’s 
leadership training via Zoom 
Meetings. Materials for each office 
holder were provided in folders 
through Google Drive and are at 
each Lion Leader’s fingertips. Please 
take advantage of the resources 
provided, but also in connecting 
with a fellow office holder in a nearby 
community. 
As you are thinking about what your 
club’s service and projects will look 
like in a world with COVID-19,know 
that your creativity and ingenuity 
may lead your Lions Club down new 
pathways to serve. It is also a 
FANTASTIC OPPORTUNITY to recruit 
new members into Lionism. I was just 
talking the other day to a recent high 
school graduate who will be ttending 
college nearby and living at her 
parents’ home. This individual had 
helped with a couple of our club’s 

   1st VDG Kevin 
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projects; I asked, “would you like to 
become a Savannah Lion?” Although 
the individual had not really thought 
about it, the invitation was being 
givenserious consideration. Lions 
International is waiving the $35.00 
per member service fee now through 
December 31! I urge your club to 
conduct membership drives early 
(and often) in this first half of our 
club year! 
As the new Lions year begins, I 
wanted to take a moment to 
acknowledge and recognize a stalwart 
organization to our District: the 
Mohawk Lioness Club. I had the 
honor and privilege of representing 
CC 
Kenny and DG Kerry at the final 
Mohawk Lioness Meeting on June 16, 
along with Region A Chair Patty 
Moorman and Lion Bob Moorman. 
The Mohawk Lioness were chartered 
in 1980. For forty years, the 
women provided several projects that 
have benefitted the Sycamore and 
surrounding communities. Most 
famously, this organization was and is 
known for its donut sales. I was lucky 
to be seated with three of the four 
charter members of the club. Oh, the 
stories they shared on how they came 
up with the donut project, the 
Christmas parade and food baskets 
they made for community members 
and many other memories. 
The Lioness Club concluded its service 
with two final ceremonies: inducting 
a new Lioness and awarding 
a Melvin Jones Fellowship to charter 
member Gloria Stewart. 
Congratulations on 40 years of 
service Mohawk Lioness’. 
Lions International is sunsetting the 
Lioness program as of June 30, 2021. 
The Mohawk Lioness’ determined to 
establish its own service organization, 
the Mohawk Community Service 
Club. Although they are departing 
from Lionism, the MCSC will continue 
its efforts in serving their community. 
We wish them well! 

In June, I conducted officer 
installation ceremonies for the 
Hayesville, Mansfield United and 
Savannah 
Lions clubs. My monthly visitation 
schedule will be shared in the 
newsletter; club presidents were 
emailed my Lions calendar last 
month. 
I am also piloting a Liberty Day 
project this year with an interested 
club(s) in each zone of District OH-2. 
Feel free to contact me if you have 
questions about Liberty Day or 
interest in participating. 
 
I am also responsible for presiding at 
the District Necrology Service, which 
is held on Sunday morning at the 
District OH-2 Convention in March, 
2021. The service will recognize those 
Lions Eternal from both the 2019-
2020 and 2020-2021 club years. The 
Necrology form is available on the 
District OH-2 website for your club to 
complete and to recognize your 
departed club member at the service. 
Please complete and return to either 
my home address or electronically 
(preferred communication). 
Thank you for your dedication and 
commitment to serving others 
through Lions Clubs. You are 
Internationally Known, yet Locally 
Grown to Serve. We have a unique 
opportunity to use the North 
American Membership Initiative 
(NAMI) to assess our club’s impact 
upon our community, use that club 
quality assessment grow your 
members to make lighter work of 
your service to others and strengthen 
your community as a whole. Do not 
hesitate to contact me for assistance 
in your mission To Serve! 
Best wishes to you all for a successful 
year! 
 

 
 
Mohawk Lioness Charter members 
Gloria, Bella Dean and Jackie cutting 
cake at the final 
Mohawk Lioness meeting. 
 

 
 
Mohawk Lioness Gloria Stewart 
awarded a Melvin Jones Fellowship, 
June 16, 2020. 
 

Visitation Schedule 
 
Thurs. July 9 Mansfield United 

Thurs. July 16   Lucas  

Saturday, August 1    2 COG 

Saturday, August 15. Cabinet Mtg. 

Sunday, August 16 

  District Golf Outing 

Monday, August 17    Mifflin 
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Hello OH2 Lions, 

Welcome to the new Lions year.  I am 

excited to be your 2nd Vice District 

Governor and look forward to 

learning more about your clubs.   My 

visitation schedule is listed below and 

is subject to change with our ever-

changing restrictions (and my 

grandchild’s birth in Virginia!).  

Please let me know if there is a 

change in your plans.  My Lions email 

is lioncindy.beat@outlook.com   My 

cell is 419-937-7543 and text is ok! 

Visitation Schedule 
July 

Thursday  July 2  Port Clinton   

Monday July 6 Elyria Evening 

Tuesday July7 Fremont 

Thursday July 9 Avon 

Tuesday July 21Vermilion 

Wednesday July 22 Sandusky 

Thursday July 23 Elmore 

Sunday July 26 

     GAT Picnic-Vermillion 

Tuesday July 28  Norwalk 

 

AUGUST 

Monday August 3 Clyde 

Tuesday August 4 Castalia 

Wednesday August 5  

     Zone 2 BBQ-Attica Fairgrounds 

Thursday August 6 Lorain 

 
 

You Tube video of the OH 2        

2020-2021 Lions Memorial 

 

 

 

 
 

Here is the YouTube link for this 
year's District Necrology 
Memorial:  https://www.youtube.co
m/watch?v=Py2tRDt1leI&t=6s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

July 2020 

Welcome to our Global Cause – 

Diabetes  

Over the course of this Lions year, we 

are going to feature information and 

tips for living with diabetes.  In 2017, 

Lions Club International partnered 

with the International Diabetes 

Federation, to bring the hands and 

resources of its members to help with 

what is snowballing into a diabetes 

epidemic.  More and more, we have 

children adapting to life with type 1 

and type 2 diabetes, and adults at 

every age coping with the damage 

and danger of it.  As Lions, we want 

to learn to live better with diabetes – 

for ourselves and for our family 

members.  And we also want to do 

what we can to reverse the growing 

trend of this disease, so that our 

children, grandchildren and our 

communities can live better. 

So, some facts to kick this off.  Did 

you know that: 

 More than 34 million people 
in the United States have 
diabetes, and 1 in 5 of them 
don’t know they have it. 

 More than 88 million US 
adults (out of 308 million)—
nearly 30%—
have prediabetes, and more 
than 80% of them don’t know 
they have it. 

2nd VDG Cindy 
 

 

mailto:lioncindy.beat@outlook.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Py2tRDt1leI&t=6s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Py2tRDt1leI&t=6s
https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/prediabetes.html
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 Diabetes is the 7th leading 
cause of death in the United 
States (and may be 
underreported). 

 Type 2 diabetes accounts for 
approximately 90% to 95% of 
all diagnosed cases of 
diabetes; type 1 
diabetes accounts for 
approximately 5-10%. 

 Globally, the number of 
people with diabetes has 
risen from 108 million in 1980 
to 422 million in 2014 – an 
increase of nearly 300%.  In 

the US alone, our percentage 
has doubled since 2000. 

 Diabetes prevalence has been 
rising more rapidly in middle- 
and low-income countries. 

 Diabetes is a major cause of 
blindness, kidney failure, 
heart attacks, stroke and 
lower limb amputation. 

 Globally, in 2016, an 
estimated 1.6 million deaths 
were directly caused by 
diabetes. Another 2.2 million 
deaths were attributable to 
high blood glucose. 

 (Source: the World Health 
Organization; the Center for 
Disease Control) 

Watch this segment over the coming 
months for more information, tips 
and articles.  Our Diabetes 
Chairperson, Margaret Lin will also 
include quarterly articles with ideas 
and ways we can improve our lives 
and our communities. 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

Crawford County Low Vision Project 
 
The Crawford County Low Vision Project provided help to a resident of Galion who went blind recently. He was referred 
to the National Foundation of the Blind. They have an application under Products and  
Services on their website for obtaining a free white cane. There is  
 
information on measuring for the size of the cane and also information on how to use a white cane. 
In January of 2019 it became possible to get a white cane through Medicaid also as durable medical equipment. 
There is information on-line for using a white cane but since neither this man nor his caregiver have Internet access, a 
printout of information was mailed to his caregiver. If he is able to travel for training later, he could obtain training at the 
Cleveland Sight Center.  
People residing in counties on the 
northwest side of our district can obtain help at the Sight Center of Northwest Ohio. 
 

Words from the District LCIF Coordinator 

I wish to congratulate the Fostoria Lions Club for donating $1100 to LCIF. The club has eleven (11) members 
and each member donated $100 each to be 100 percent club again. 
With their donation our District has donated $41,844 to LCIF. No other district has raised that much. Our clubs 
and member should be very proud. 
 
LCIF Coordinator, PDG Carolyn 
 

https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/type2.html
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Bucyrus Lions 

 
The Bucyrus Lions Club 
suspended meetings in March due 
to the Coronavirus pandemic; 
however the club “met” via email 
to consider community donations.  
In April, a donation was made to 
the Bucyrus Salvation Army for its 
Children’s Feeding Program.  
Additionally, money was donated 
to a local church to assist their 
soup kitchen.  In May  
another donation was made to the 
Salvation Army. 
 A special donation was 
made to The Crawford County 
Council on Aging for their 
Sunshine Bags Project.  This was 
to provide personal necessities, 
snacks, puzzles and games to 
housebound seniors during the 
pandemic. 
 Finally, the club collected 
eyeglasses.  These await transport 
to the Lion’s sorting center at 
Pandora by Lion Dr. Christina Fox. 
 The club hopes to resume 
meetings again in September after 
its usual summer hiatus. 
 

Perrysville Lions Club 
  
 June 17 was the first 
person to person meeting we have 
held since March. It was great to 
be able to see everyone again. All 
members were present at this 
meeting. With masks and social 
distancing at times it was  
hard to hear everyone but it was a 
great meeting.  
 PDG Dana Zody installed 
all officers for the coming year.  
 Plans were made for 
holding our first luncheon for the 
year. It will be Sunday July 12 
11:00-1:00 like normal but it will be 
Carry Out Only. 

  
 
 
 
 
We are hopeful that things will get 
back to normal of us and all Lions 
in the near future. 
 
ASHLAND EVENING LIONS 
CLUB 
 
Complete with social distancing 
and masks the Ashland Evening 
Lions installed officers, passed out 
awards, and held a mini-board 
meeting on June 18 all in 50 
minutes! Incoming Gov. Kerry 
Parker did the honors by having 
each officer present stand in place 
and affirm duties of the office. 
Visiting with her was PCC Sharon 
Parker.  
 OH2 awards were noted 
for Governors Excellence, Service, 
and Humanity and 1st place in 
newsletter contest for clubs of our 
size. Lion Ron Hofer was honored 
as Zone 7 Lion of the Year. Lions 
Ann Miller and Tim Kershner 
received “Living to Serve” awards. 
 The club presented OLERF 
awards to Lions Nancy Meyers 
and Clint Haught. Voted by the 
membership as club Lion of the 
Year was Lion Ann Miller. Lion 
Ann then presented several 
personal awards to members for 
their special help. 
During the board meeting our 
three scholarship winners were 
announced and needed business 
covered. 
Outgoing president Lion Ann Miller 
handed the gavel to incoming 
president PCC Forrest Conrad to 
finish the meeting. We continue to 
reach out to one another through 
phone calls, emails, and 
Facebook.  
 
Submitted by Lion President Ann 
Miller  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Vermillion Lions 
 
 Due to the uncertainty from 
the Corona virus our Vermilion 
Lions club did not meet in June.  
Emails keep us up to date from 
our officers.  Hopefully our 
meetings will start in July at our 
property.  
 We collected $180.00 for 
our local Food Pantry.  
 Unfortunately this year 
there will be no annual Reverse 
Raffle.  
And also the Vermilion Fish 
Festival has been canceled.  
 We are keeping our same 
officers for the Lion year of 2020-
2021. 
Have a very Safe Summer! 
 

Sandusky Lions 
 

Laps for Lions event in 
Sandusky 

 The Sandusky Lions Club 
hosted their annual Running Laps 
with Lions event in Sandusky’s 
Lions Park on Friday, June 19, 
2020. Only this year things were a 
bit different. This year, due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, the event 
had to go virtual. 
  That didn’t stop over 40 
people from signing up and picking 
up their race shirts and medals in 
the park. Some even stayed to run 
their laps on the .47 mile pathway 
within the park. The race was part 
of the #RUNDUSKY Race Series 
in Sandusky that brings together 
nine races for the community to 
sign up for and win prizes. The 
event, through sponsorships and 
registrations, raised about $1,000 
for the club. 
 The Sandusky Lions Club 
will bring the race back on the first 
Sunday in May in 2021 and 
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hopefully can have a traditional 
event with a start and a finish and 
more than 100 participants. 
 

Clyde Lions 
 
Clyde Lions were finally able to 
conduct a regular meeting on June 
1 meeting at Clyde Community 
Park. 
We were all happy to once again 
meet in person and conduct 
business and socialize face to 
face. August 
16th Clyde is once again hosting 
the District Golf Scramble at 
Green Hill Golf Course, Clyde. Big 
Dog at the turn along with the 
usual meal at the end of the day. 
See the attached form for all the 
information. 
We also will be once again raffling 
a LARGE TV $10.00 a ticket which 
will be available at the Scramble 
as well. Individuals and Clubs may 
sponsor a Hole for $75 and 
information listed on the attached 
announcement also. The Golf 
Course is conducting social 
distancing and 25 carts are 
available for 2 person occupancy 
with a divider between for your 
convenience. Other practices will 
be announced the 
day of the event. Please consider 
joining us for this event and get 
acquainted once again with your 
fellow 
Lions for a fun day. 
 

Hayesville Lions 
 
 The Hayesville Lions Club met 
June 18 at the Conservation Farm 
for the  
Installation of Officers.  First Vice 
District Governor Kevin Reidy 
installed the following: 
President - Dean Whitcomb, First 
V.P. Dick Dilgard, Second V.P. 
Kenny Schuck, Third V.P. Darlene 
Schuck, Secretary William Harner, 
Asst. Sec. Greg Hess, Treasurer 
Mike Kelly,  Asst. Treas. Betty 
Harner, Tail Twister Gene Yeater,  
Asst.Tail Twister  Dick Rush,  Two 

year Directors Sheila and Willie 
Daniels,  One year Directors Sue 
Kelly and Dave Nebergall, Bulletin 
Editor  W.E. Anderson, Lion 
Tamer Darlene Schuck,  Publicity  
Shirley Slater, Membership Chair  
Keith Yeater, Nominating 
Committee Dick Dilgard, Marc 
Morgan, and Mike Kelly,  LLCIF 
Chair Marc Morgan,  Service 
Coordinator Greg Hess, and 
Marketing Chair Shirley Slater. 
   First V.D.Gov. Kevin Reidy 
passed the President's pin from 
Marc Morgan to Dean Whitcomb. 
    A certificate for the Diamond 
Centennial Award was presented 
to Darlene Schuck and Tresa 
Hess for bringing a new member 
into the club who is still a member 
for three years. 
    Gov. Kenny Schuck presented 
chevrons from Lions Clubs 
International to Carolyn Bachmann 
for 15 years, Robin Bowman for 20 
years, Mike Kelly for 20 years, 
Marc Morgan for 25 years,  Jerry 
Lowe for 30 years,  W.E. 
Anderson for 55 years, and Don 
Ritchie for 60 years. 
    Banner patches were awarded 
to the club for Membership 
Satisfaction Award 2018-2019, 
Melvin Jones Fellowship Patch 
2018-2019, Melvin Jones 
Fellowship Patch 2019-2020. 
    Lion Bill Harner presented 
perfect attendance awards to 
Sheila and Willie Daniels- 1 year,  
Jim Denny and Sue Kelly - 4 
years, Dean Whitcomb - 6 years,  
Carl Fulmer - 7 years,  Jim Slater - 
12 years, Marc Morgan and Tresa 
Hess - 13 years, Darlene and 
Kenny Schuck - 14 years, Greg 
Hess- 18 years,  Mike Kelly - 19 
years,   Shirley Slater - 20 years, 
Robin Bowman - 21 years,  Betty 
Harner - 24 years, W.E. Anderson 
– 58 years, Don Ritchie - 59 years, 
and Gene Yeater - 66 years.  
    Our Hayesville Lions gun raffle 
will be drawn on July 15 since the 
covid-19 virus changed the date. 
    Gov. Kenny Schuck will be the 
new Council Chair in our District.  

August 6 will be the business 
meeting at Hayesville United 
Methodist Church's outdoor 
pavilion.Aug. 16 is the District Golf 
Outing at Clyde.  Those interested 
please call Bill Harner or 
Mike Kelly.  Our annual picnic will 
be Aug 20 at Kendig Park in 
Hayesville. 
 

Tiffin Lions 
 
Five Lions brightened a corner of 
downtown Tiffin Lions Park with 
flowers provided to the city. 
 

 
 
Twenty members attended the 
June 22 meeting with precautions 
in effect. PDG Steve Cochie 
installed 2020-2021 officers. 
Projects cancelled for this year are 
White Cane Days, Fair gate, and 
Road Clean up.  Broom sales are 
ongoing at the Tiffin Farmers 
Markets. 
 
Funds were donated to Tiffin-
Seneca Public Library for Large 
Print Books in memory of late Lion 
Graham Ryan. 
  

Bascom Lions 
 
On June 16 th the Bascom Lions 
were reunited when 18 members 
attended a meeting at 
Meadowbrook park in Bascom in 
the Oak Shelter house. It was 
good to enjoy fellowship with 
fellow lions. Some wore masks but 
we all practiced social distancing. 
The winners of the local poster 
contest were announced. 
They are as follows; 1 st place 
Anna Bloom, 2nd place Emma 

http://v.d.gov/
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Sheets, and 3 rd place Caitlin 
Saber. They each 
received prize money for their 
efforts. Lion Dallas Heck 
anounced that we are going to 
have our annual 
fall gun raffle. Tickets were passed 
out. Anyone interested, see a 
Bascom Lion for tickets. 
 

Loudonville Lions 
 
Although we did not hold any 
regular meetings this month, the 
Board did meet and the President 
and Treasurer both attended 
Zoom training. The Finance 
Committee met to develop a 
budget for the coming year.  The 
Club will hold a "drive thru" 
Chicken BBQ on July 4th and has 
another BBQ planned in 
conjunction with the annual Car 
Show September 5th.  We look 
forward to the challenges ahead 
and to working with the District to 
develop a Blueprint for a Stronger 
Club, as well as working on 
retention of members.  We Serve! 
 

Sycamore Lions 
 
The Sycamore Lions club is 
looking forward to their summer 
picnics on July 27 and Aug 24.  
We meet at 6:30 at the Lions 
Shelter in Sycamore Community 
Park at 6:30 pm.  Bring a meat to 
grill for yourselves and a dish or 
two to share.  There will be a grill 
available for the meat.  Bring your 
own table service and serving 
utensils for your dish or dishes to 
share.  Catch up with friends and 
enjoy a time of good food and 
good friends.  Beverage will be 
provided.   
 
The club also is planning to again 
watch the fair gates at the Seneca 
County Fair on Aug. 2.  It is always 
fun to see familiar faces as we 
tend the gates.   
Our club is finalizing the orders for 
the Community Calendars that will 
be delivered in Aug.   

Republic Lions 
 

Vice President Randy K called the 
June 8, 2020 meeting of the 
Republic Lions Club to order at the 
Park. 
   The minutes were read and 
approved. 
   Treasurer Jim F reported on the 
income and expenses since the 
last meeting in March.  The report 
was approved. 
   All activities were canceled this 
spring. 
   We got the tool to work the 
diamonds with the new tractor. 
   Two $1000.00 scholarships were 
awarded to Seneca East seniors.  
Mallory Beamer and Elijah Heal 
received the scholarships. 
   June 21, 2020 is the 
annual Fathers' Day Golf 
Scramble.  It is being held at the 
Clinton Golf Club.  Start time is 
8:00 AM.  Contact Matt Miller for 
more information. 
   The Gun Raffle was discussed.  
   Monday June 22, 2020 meeting 
will be the installation of officers 
during the meeting.  We are not 
having a meal this year. 
   Lion Matt M moved to adjourn.   
 

Bloomville Lions 
 

 
 

 
 
Officer Installation Photos 

PDG Pete Dicesare completed 
the Installation of Officers for 
the Bloomville Lions Club on 
Tuesday evening,  June 23rd.  
Outgoing President Cindy Beat 
passed the gavel to Incoming 
President Ron Lease. 
The Club held this event in the 
Lions shelter at the Bloomville 
park.  
 

Attica Lions 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Officer Installation and new 
member Installation Photos  
 
 

Castalia Lions 
 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
........The Castalia Lions Club had 
it's first meeting June 2 with 23 
members 
in attendance. We used the shelter 
house with members spaced at 
various picnic tables. 
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The Clubhouse received its annual 
cleanup in June this year. Lion Tim 
expressed his "thanks" to all the 
members that worked this project. 
Lion Elaine will work her magic on 
the landscape in the coming 
weeks. 
Lion Randy and his group installed 
the new sign across the Duck 
Pond in time for the Memorial Day 
Celebration. The community is 
very pleased with the new addition 
to our annual signage. 
The Castalia Lions Scholarship 
recipents for 2020 were Sarah 
Stanley and Scott Rickenbaugh. 
The Installation of Officers 
Bandquet was held at the Millsite 
Lodge, June16 with 40 members 
and guests attending. 

CASTALIA LIONS OFFICERS 
FOR 2020-2021 

President Kevin Kuns, First Vice 
President Dr. Leanne Strack 
Second Vice President Ron 
Dominick ,Treasurer Dave Gamez, 
Secretary John Mulgrew, 
Tail Twister Ken Lehrer, 
Board of Directors : 
Two Year Term Stan Homerick 
Steve Sessler, Gene VanOrsdall 
One Year Term Ed Cullen, 
Dennis Davie, Carl Krawetzki 
 President Kevin 

 
JULY SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
JULY 7 - Regular Meeting at the 
Lions Center 7:00 PM 
21 - Regular Meeting at the Lions 
Center 7:00 PM 
 

Marblehead Peninsula 

 

Lions are always ready to lend a 
hand to residents on the 

Marblehead Peninsula. After the 
recent storms and damaging 
winds, Lion Heidi Gast removed 
tree limbs from a neighborhood 
street. 
 
Good news! Our club is moving 
forward with the 28th Annual Perch 
Festival on Saturday, August 22, 
2020. The festival will feature our 
famous perch dinners as well as 
exciting raffle items. The grand 
prize will be $2,020 in cash that 
has been donated by local 
businesses. The remaining prizes 
include a 90-second Bassett’s 
Market shopping spree, a 2021 
Bay Point beach pass, prints, 
Lakeside Chautauqua passes and 
more. To support our club and the 
residents of the Marblehead 
Peninsula, you may purchase 
tickets by contacting Lion John 
Englebeck at (419) 635-6935 
or jcenglebeck@gmail.com or Lion 
Tod Kelly at (248) 765-0892 
or todkelly35@yahoo.com. Tickets 
are $1 each or six for $5. 
 Congratulations to Lion Patti 
Wandover for receiving the 
district’s Lion Catcher Award for 
bringing in five new members to 
the Marblehead Peninsula Club, 
the most in the district! 

 
 

Old Fort Lions 
 
Decided to continue with the 
calendar project this year. Holly 
Stacy and Harley will be selling ad 
spaces. Harley Shaull will be 
handing out assignments to the 
area captains. 
 
Decided to man the gates at the 
Sandusky Co Fair with those who 
are willing 
Scholarship Winners for this year 
Adeline Quinter, Ashtyn Sebetto, 
Madison Shaull, Allison Schultze, 
Carson Steyer, Ashlyn Magers 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jcenglebeck@gmail.com
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